
 

 

 

 

These are the minutes from the June 28, 2011 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health.  Present were Mr. 

Walter Moran – Chair, Mr. John Dougherty – Board Member, Mrs. Lynn White – Board Member, Mr. 

Anthony Marino –Health Agent and Ms. Donna Tramontana – Administrative Assistant.  Arthur Ceurvels 

was also in attendance. 

 

Having a quorum, Mr. Moran called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 

 

New Business: 

1. Mrs. White moved to approve the June 14, 2011 minutes as written, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted 

unanimously.   

2. Mr. Dougherty moved to accept the “Guidelines for Healthy Hanover Restaurants” letter, and to have it mailed 

by September 1, 2011, Mrs. White second, so voted unanimously. 

 

Mr. Marino gave his update:    

 The Elms – Septic system “C” is showing signs of failure. Grady Consulting is working on submitting plans 

for a new leaching field. 

 The Health Office received a complaint of a possible illegal apartment on Whiting Street, he will investigate 

this. 

 

Plans: 
30 Jefferson – Approved as submitted 

2060 Washington Street – Approved as submitted 

249 Old Town Way – Mrs. White moved to accept the septic plan submitted by McGlone Ent., for 249 Old Town 

Way, plan dated 6/20/11, with the variances as noted on the plan and a deed restriction placed on the property, Mr. 

Dougherty second, so voted unanimously. 

384 Cedar Street -  Mrs. White moved to accept the septic plan submitted by McGlone Ent., for 384 Cedar Street, 

plan dated 6/8/11, with the variances as noted on the plan and a deed restriction placed on the property, Mr. 

Dougherty second, so voted unanimously. 

 

Mr. Marino will see if Mrs. Funder is available to attend the next meeting to give the Board and update. 

 

Permits and Licenses signed 

 

Mr. Dougherty moved to adjourn, Mrs. White second, so voted unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m. 

 


